
 

March 9, 2015 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Mark Hutton, Chairperson 

House Committee on Commerce, Labor and Economic Development 

Statehouse, Room 521-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Hutton: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2355 by House Committee on Commerce, Labor and 

Economic Development 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2355 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2355 would require that license agreements between movie distributors and 

independently owned drive-in theaters, where the license fee is based in whole or part upon 

attendance or box office receipts, not contain a guaranteed minimum payment.  The bill would 

also prohibit a license agreement requiring an advance payment. 

 

 Passage of HB 2355 would have no fiscal effect on state agencies or local governments. 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Desiree Taliaferro, Secretary of State’s Office 

 Willie Prescott, Attorney General’s Office  

 Mary Rinehart, Judiciary  


